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capacity of their occupancy load. He said that because the City of Edgewood does not have a lot of
outdoor eating space for restaurants, Mayor Dowless asked the City Attorney how the City can help the
businesses in Edgewood. He explained that by approving Reselution 2020-02, the Mayor is given
authorization to waive those provisions of the zoning code Chapter 134, that would otherwise allow a
restaurant from opening outside. City Attorney Smith explained the Executive Order and the
authorization that it gives Mayor Dowless should new information come from the State; the City will be
able to respond rapidly.

Council Member Chotas said he thinks this is a good idea and likes that there is language that makes the
Resolution go away if there is any change decreed by the State. He suggested that in Section 3, change
30 days to 90 days. Also, in Section 4, where it reads “If the State Emergency State of Lmergency is
declared...”, an “"Emergency” needs to be eliminated. Council Member Picrce agreed with changing 30
days to 90 days. City Attorney Smith said he removed the second “Emergency™ and added “the State of
Emergency™. Council Member Rader said he agrees with the Resolution; however. it is temporary and not
permanent and asked the Mayor to emphasize this to the business owners.

City Attorney Smith read Resolution 2020-02 in title only. City Attorney Smith said to follow-up on
Council Member Rader’s point, he said he and the Chief discussed this, and that the best enforcement
measure is peer pressure. He said the better people adhere to the State regulation, the better restaurants
comply and the quicker things will open.

There were no public comments.

Council Meinber Chotas made the Motion to approve Resolution 2020-02, as amended; Second by
Council Member Rader.

The Motion was approved by the following roll call vote (5/0):

Councit Member Lomuas - Yes
Counncil Member Picerce - Yes
Council President Horn - Yes
Council Member Chotas - Yes
Conncil Member Rader - Yes

I response to Council Member Chotas asking what 1s the plan to get the word out, Mayor Dowless said
that a survey was sent out with the help of Deputy City Clerk Riffle. He said a follow-up email will now
be sent out to all those who responded to the survey.  Additionally. Mavor Dowless said he was
interviewed by Channel 9 news vesterday. and Channel 6 news is interviewing him today.

Mayvor Dowless referred to Chief Freeburg regarding COVID testing Chiet” Freeburg reported that the
City obtained rapid COVID-19 tests from the City of Apopka. Chief Freeburg said that the City teamed
up with Seleet Medical, whe administered tests to a majority of City employvees: al! voluntarily, not
required. He said all tests were negative. Chief Freeburg said that there are enough tests that as the City
progress through the phases, there will be retesting.

1. City of Edgewood Executive Order 20-01
City Attorney Smith asked for comments: there were none.

Council President Horn made the Motion to Ratify Executive Order 20-1; Second by Councif Member
Lomas.







